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Update on recent developments 

“There have been amazing changes nationally since our last newsletter – we 
have a King and an entirely new Cabinet”.  These were the opening words of our 
newsletter last month – and it is true again!  At the time of writing, our Prime Minister 
is Rishi Sunak and Secretary of State for Health and Social Care is Steve Barclay.    
 
Continuing on the discussion about the current political environment, ERSCAG 
followed the various party-political conferences in September and October, but 
relatively few touched at any length on social care.   
 

• The Labour Party conference passed an excellent motion which is now being 
actively pursued at constituency party level & a fringe meeting was organised 
by campaigners for a National Support and Independent Living Service 
(NaCSILS) – see https://1drv.ms/u/s!AlSE6gakyRVwhOoPm6VKOhfId-vtWQ?e=FNA4hu.  

A fringe event was also organised by the conservative think tank, Policy 
Exchange, see here: “Trusted to deliver? Labour’s plan for health and care”.    

• Local Conservative Councillor Fabio Conti reported that their party conference 
held “a number of fringe events at conference on social care, including one by 
the Health and Care Forum, another on providing long term sustainable 
support to an ageing population, and another on how can a patient's 
experience on the NHS and social care inform and improve its future”. 

• The Greens had no specific motion on social care at their party conference, 
but Dr Kate Crossland reported that their March 2021 conference motion 
agreed that: “All social care, support and independent living services for 
disabled adults should be: free at the point of use; fully publicly funded; 
subject to human rights standards; accountable to local democratic bodies, 
within a secure national framework of laws, guidance and funding; designed 
and delivered locally and co-productively involving Local Authorities, the NHS, 
disabled adults, carers and staff unions; underpinned by a workforce with 
good pay, conditions, training and career structure; and committed to giving 
informal carers the rights and support they need.”  As such, Green party 
policy reflects most of the demands of the National Care Support and 
Independent Living Service campaign (www.nacsils.co.uk)  

• The Liberal Democrat Party deferred their conference until the Spring but Cllr 
Gary Malcolm sent the party’s current policy on social care (a 2019 motion) 
and accompanying policy paper: https://www.libdems.org.uk/f15-brexit-nhs 

Local MP Rupa Huq has recently been active in pursuing social care issues by way 
of Parliamentary Questions – see, for example, Written Answers - Department for 
Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy: Care Homes: Energy  which asks 
questions about heating costs this winter for residential care homes.   

https://1drv.ms/u/s!AlSE6gakyRVwhOoPm6VKOhfId-vtWQ?e=FNA4hu
https://policyexchange.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9b84930db1f42eef43c1b869b&id=6653817378&e=659beecd72
http://www.nacsils.co.uk/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.libdems.org.uk%2Ff15-brexit-nhs&data=05%7C01%7C%7C4b03d21df7e84cbb3c6108dab6b3aec5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638023180097362898%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sB%2B9YDXVoHymQYLqIwf3KCdXXMow9H3ZOEAWqftzaHY%3D&reserved=0
https://www.theyworkforyou.com/wrans/?id=2022-09-20.51873.h&s=speaker%3A25284#g51873.q0
https://www.theyworkforyou.com/wrans/?id=2022-09-20.51873.h&s=speaker%3A25284#g51873.q0
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Campaigns – current or upcoming 
Age UK has a very active campaign team and regularly circulates petitions for action.  
If you are interested – contact - www.ageuk.org.uk/campaigns - recent ones asked 
recipients to comment on “Has the mini-budget done enough for winter or not?” and 
discussed Black History Month.   
 
The Independent Living Group had a well-attended formal launch on 4 October and 
the recording of the event will be posted on the ILG Community site.   
 
Given the experience of isolation during Covid, campaigns are now underway to 
have primary carers be permitted in hospitals/care homes.  For example, see both - 
www.johnscampaign.org.uk and a report by the parliamentary Joint Committee on 
Human Rights (July 2022) which recommended that – “The government must 
introduce legislation to secure to care users the right to nominate one or more 
individuals to visit and to provide support or care in all circumstances, subject to the 
same infection and prevention and control rules as care staff”. 
 
The British Institute for Human Rights (BIHR) and other groups continue to campaign 
against government proposals to scrap the Human Rights Act.  With the new 
Cabinet, the so-called ‘Rights Removal Bill’ may well be put back onto the political 
agenda, and the BIHR resource marking World Mental Health Day on the importance 
of the HRA for health and care rights is very timely.   
 
Bringing Us Together ran a range of workshops in October about coping with the 
cost-of-living crisis.  They report that they “continue to be active on supporting 
various campaigns including: work on anti-poverty; care charges and social care; 
Direct Payments; avoiding admission of young people into inpatient services who are 
autistic and or with learning disabilities; work together with NHS England, disabled 
led and parent led organisations on the Advocacy Review and a new Guide from 
Challenging Behaviour Foundation.” Contact tony@bringingustogether.org.uk.   
 

 
Latest developments nationally 
Austerity and cost of living crisis 

• https://www.theguardian.com/business/2022/oct/05/over-330000-excess-deaths-
in-great-britain-linked-to-austerity-finds-study 

• https://www.theguardian.com/world/2022/oct/06/covid-bereavement-uk-affected-
prospects-tens-of-thousands-report 

• https://www.gov.uk/government/news/health-and-social-care-secretary-sets-out-
plan-for-patients-with-new-funding-to-bolster-social-care-over-winter  

Important dates: 

• World Mental Health Day was marked on 10 October  

• UK Disability History Month (16 November to 16 December) will be launched online:  
contact callumrussell@crconsultancy.org in advance for the zoom link, including 
your name, telephone number, and any relevant organisation.  See their website for 
resources to use in workplaces/colleges/schools (www.ukdhm.org)  

Local events 

• See Council website for Black History Month events & the Ealing Citizens Tribunal  

Read Deborah's blog  

http://www.ageuk.org.uk/campaigns
https://ilgcommunity.com/
http://www.johnscampaign.org.uk/
mailto:tony@bringingustogether.org.uk
https://www.theguardian.com/business/2022/oct/05/over-330000-excess-deaths-in-great-britain-linked-to-austerity-finds-study
https://www.theguardian.com/business/2022/oct/05/over-330000-excess-deaths-in-great-britain-linked-to-austerity-finds-study
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2022/oct/06/covid-bereavement-uk-affected-prospects-tens-of-thousands-report
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2022/oct/06/covid-bereavement-uk-affected-prospects-tens-of-thousands-report
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/health-and-social-care-secretary-sets-out-plan-for-patients-with-new-funding-to-bolster-social-care-over-winter
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/health-and-social-care-secretary-sets-out-plan-for-patients-with-new-funding-to-bolster-social-care-over-winter
mailto:callumrussell@crconsultancy.org
http://www.ukdhm.org/
http://ealingcouncil.net/_act/link.php?mId=P925208230083030262242400zzzzz64308c3ecaf003048e837ae37f03bf52d5a6e1812868dfdcf647a55163a6aedc59&tId=343386120&subjId=
https://375y7.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/KenTYkqfbijdD4iDZPwPpewarAqfdEdYjaGDdjpOdU6XGcyqoCs26TXBs0NZv5vHCV5VqMbAyBFP1Gapvw4CdYxyP17nfgRT_jJnK6L5-B8BC-STfSjqP9wvzXCbL_Fr575dLL3NCjo_gr0TKQ3Us7YTpBt0L-jOXpWlWKfVDG28ik0muBSyZ_7HJvFfXc-wRYTUaJB75GCTOYWE1AEi5IUZpxqCI63Qym_mF6CNYoemoQzK__CN-Tfg3VPApHSfFtlCKAfqWCGx2WjVIJZxc0VjFkJlfE2z
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• Ealing Over-60s Network (EON) heard from Dr Amy Kavanagh on 10 October about 
“The Social Model of Disability”, and a speaker from MIND on 24 October.  

• On 18 October, Dr Louise Irvine spoke to ESON (Ealing Save our NHS) about 
government plans for the NHS (www.ealingsaveournhs.org.uk) 

• Forthcoming: Two free events are taking place in the West London Trades Union 
Club to mark UK Disability History Month (a) 4pm 19 November - Tennessee 
Williams' film, 'The Glass Menagerie', with Katherine Hepburn, Sam Waterston, Dir. 
Anthony Harvey; (b) 8pm on 26 November, Janet Mearns, the club's Women and 
Equalities Officer (and ERSCAG committee member), will talk on: 'Can Legislation 
Achieve Disability Equality?'. 33-35 Acton High Street, London W3 6ND. Non-
members welcome; for access see https://wltuc.com/access or equality@wltuc.com  

Privatisation: 

• https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2022/oct/13/nhs-crisis-private-
health-public-service-uk 

• https://www.theguardian.com/society/2022/oct/13/why-global-investors-are-piling-
into-the-uks-luxury-care-home-sector 

Reports 

• A Council of Europe report - “Active Ageing – states should show firm commitment 
to securing the rights of older persons”- was issued in September www.coe.int  

• A recent Panorama undercover investigation found evidence of patients being badly 
treated in a secure NHS psychiatric hospital: see “Undercover Hospital: Patients at 
Risk” on BBC catch-up option.  

• Ealing Save Our NHS recommended an article by John Lister from ‘the Lowdown’ 
about Therese Coffey’s then plan to ”rescue the NHS” - see here 

• The Woolf institute (www.woolf.cam.ac.uk) earlier published -“Diversity in End of 
Life Care: A Handbook on Caring for Jewish, Christian and Muslim Patients”, and has 
now followed up with interviews with healthcare professionals and chaplains. 

• ERSCAG previously reported (see www.erscag.org.uk) that it had made a submission 
to a parliamentary inquiry into “The Invisibility of Social Care”.  If you would like to 
follow some of the debates and a presentation by Sir Andrew Dilnot, see: 
https://parliamentlive.tv/event/index/7dcb1169-96d8-4e90-9862-d94696cc0ac5 

• Act4Inclusion (previously Reclaim Social Care) held its annual meeting (22 
September) and had an excellent presentation by Luke Beesley - talking about the 
“Social Care Crisis and the Birth of the Disabled People’s Movement”.  

• State of Care 2021/2022:  the most recent annual report from the Care Quality 
Commission can be found on www.cqc.org.uk/publication/state-care-202122 and 
the summary on www.cqc.org.uk/publication/state-care-202122/summary  

• Bringing Us Together ran workshops between January and June 2022 on the lived 
experiences of social care users (on assessments, human rights, equality, charging 
etc).  For the report, see Copy of the Social Care report 

Staffing  

• Independent Living Alternatives (ILA) is a registered charity and is actively recruiting 
Personal Assistants.  The ILA “provides a unique insight into disability rights by 
providing personal assistance to enable disabled people to live independently. ILA 
provide personal care and practical support to disabled people as well as engaging in 
social activities and assisting in the workplace. ILA placements are on a regular basis 
with the same person every week”. For more info, check: www.ILAnet.co.uk 

http://www.ealingsaveournhs.org.uk/
https://wltuc.com/access
mailto:equality@wltuc.com
https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2022/oct/13/nhs-crisis-private-health-public-service-uk
https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2022/oct/13/nhs-crisis-private-health-public-service-uk
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2022/oct/13/why-global-investors-are-piling-into-the-uks-luxury-care-home-sector
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2022/oct/13/why-global-investors-are-piling-into-the-uks-luxury-care-home-sector
http://www.coe.int/
https://ealingsaveournhs.org.uk/?mailpoet_router&endpoint=track&action=click&data=WyIyNDU3IiwiMDBhMDkwIiwiMTcwIiwiMGI4NWM5YjQ2Y2UzIixmYWxzZV0
http://www.erscag.org.uk/
https://parliamentlive.tv/event/index/7dcb1169-96d8-4e90-9862-d94696cc0ac5
https://www.cqc.org.uk/publication/state-care-202122
http://www.cqc.org.uk/publication/state-care-202122/summary
https://bringingustogether.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fffffc21cfe3f9df4fb0ac7e7&id=43dbe74174&e=0704a1d53a
http://www.ilanet.co.uk/
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• https://www.theguardian.com/society/2022/oct/11/englands-social-care-
workforce-shrinks-for-first-time-in-10-years 

• Polly Toynbee (Guardian article, 11 October) talks of the NHS staffing crisis; the fact 
that temping agencies cost the NHS £2.5bn last year; and critiques the failure of 
government to heed Jeremy Hunt’s call for a long-term workforce strategy (maybe 
this will change with Jeremy Hunt’s ‘promotion’ to Chancellor since then?). 

• For government advice to care workers see: COVID-19 PPE guide for adult social care 
services and settings  

Your Help is needed:   

• Ealing Council is consulting on its Health and Wellbeing Strategy - see   

Consultation on Ealing's health and wellbeing strategy 
   

READ MORE 

 
Sources of advice/help  
The government put out a blog with several items relevant to World Mental Health 
Day: “The public, including care and health colleagues, were urged to ‘be kind to 
your mind’ recently as the Office for Health Improvement and Disparities 
(OHID) launched the latest Better Health – Every Mind Matters campaign on the eve 
of World Mental Health Day.   The annual day of awareness raising took place on 
Monday 10 October. Our very own Mental Health Social Work Lead, Jason Brandon, 
took the opportunity to applaud its reassuring messages of support in a new blog. He 
once again reaffirmed social work's important role in supporting people with mental 
health issues and signposted the £122 million of NHS funding to provide mental 
health support alongside employment advice to help more people stay in work or 
return to the job market”. 

 
Social care over the longer term 
Given all the recent important personnel changes at the heart of government – as 
well as the changing economic situation (nationally and personally) – it is difficult to 
report too much on what is expected to happen to social care in the longer term.  Do 
we even still have the Health and Care Levy as reported in the government press 
release on 24 September, or has that idea since been ruled out?  Until the situation 
becomes a bit clearer, all that can be done is for groups like ERSCAG to keep an 
eye on the rapidly evolving situation and try as best we can to keep social care on 
the political agenda.  Some local work is nevertheless underway.  For example, 
Ealing Council is expecting to discuss soon its longer-term All Age Learning 
Disability Strategy Review, and ERSCAG is developing a submission to the National 
Inquiry into the learning from Covid.  Please get in touch if you have any thoughts on 
these issues or other items raised in the newsletter. 

 
 

Check out our website - www.erscag.org.uk 
Follow Us on Facebook and Twitter at Ealing Reclaim Social Care Action 
and join our Facebook group Ealing Reclaim Social Care Action Group. 

For more information contact ERSCAG Secretary  
maggiebeirne@googlemail.com or erscaginfo@gmail.com  

https://www.theguardian.com/society/2022/oct/11/englands-social-care-workforce-shrinks-for-first-time-in-10-years
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2022/oct/11/englands-social-care-workforce-shrinks-for-first-time-in-10-years
https://www.health.org.uk/publications/nhs-workforce-projections-2022
https://bit.ly/3eebQa9
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-ppe-guide-for-adult-social-care-services-and-settings?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications-topic&utm_source=980f5df7-9df4-4515-b8be-941af74a7756&utm_content=weekly
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-ppe-guide-for-adult-social-care-services-and-settings?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications-topic&utm_source=980f5df7-9df4-4515-b8be-941af74a7756&utm_content=weekly
http://ealingcouncil.net/_act/link.php?mId=P925208230083030261942400zzzzz6446672b44561fec11cb9a0c7960ebdf7fe3d0fb9f6bd26cedb4f60cb258f0ec77&tId=343360383&subjId=218034
http://email.dhsc-mail.co.uk/c/eJxlUE1vhCAQ_TV6WwMjCB487Ec2Ta-bXnppRhiVrKBRrO2_L9vsqU0IPObNe3kz1PCqkkpqVurcNqja3DXAADjjgguQIAqjamxRAee6BmZsJpgdVnPw6MbCTMV2z4eGc2tNDbXqGKpSaS1bqFBKBoqTrkU-NkOM85qVxwyu6ez7XoRhTer0oU9avg_eBZtcY6RlfTSV1y36D4N-RteHrLwc7TbGDE63yTgcEzjjQul5my3GB-Ci4KwAyKD6lU4hUohJ-Sfwk_dk3eYTTQ_qWVynbTGUiheacYn-YQCnqUvXC-EYhwQw2P8xqn0-jC7c0xT0lfRlvjQe-95RS24JlPbWT1M_0jOHz2Nz--IO3y-vGZx1K7uKuBGVtp0kxbVloEX7A3iogw4
http://email.dhsc-mail.co.uk/c/eJxlkEGPgyAQhX-N3jQyItKDh7am2ey12cteNiOMSIpiLMbuv1_c9rSbkOFlHh-8gRomRFVXsihlqhusu9Q2UACwgnHGoQKeq_qAHdbAmDxAoXTCCz3cVTaidbny-XpLh4bYQYiaIfY9QYEkOZeV6GshGXQAZeqaIYT5npTHBC5xbduWjzQFdAOhC0PuFxOvio5fl2zzyy7ntXNWZTQZNLSf3kG_OJ090ezJZhq_k_KyhvFL4TijNVNStke9ugicrl5ZdFGccaG4fcwawy4Yz1mRAyQgflE_hf2Jsv0z3ssfSdt1jDbt1qt5j2kVxWZLMy7hmfHk-1jefrNFgZP-H0Nsc-bsdLOTpkfkebo0IxpjqSO7TBR_2XhvHL1yjGlorg9m8bN9T-Asu6oXxBQXUvcV1UzqAiTvfgCtb5Tu
http://email.dhsc-mail.co.uk/c/eJxlUT1v3TAM_DX2JkOSbVlv8JDkISi6Bl26FJRE20L0BVmO039fOX1TCxDikYcDjyLOTIhxGiXtZWtmmFRrZ045Z5QNbOAjHzo93UDBxBmTN061aQZqtl0TD9Z1OnbHe7vNAm66X5g0YgLFFDVS0L4fB80V3CSo1s1bKWlv-qeGv9Y4z7Nb40dV16ICzMFjKLUIeO41Mc6Jt87ZGAj65OLviycqxr2QJWaSMCaHJKNG-2HDSi4eHNkQXNnIfqQUc2n616P4Xxp8AruGpr8_mcPVOc9vUVtwFbxAxpp-JAPlAmzoGO04b7j4ksZQLmf9_Z-1H7xHYw9fabyoR3OPR9ZYm3dMkMvf1Z7jUp9vX_4qgGD-tyHORJwN7zYY_Kz6sc2zh3W1qNDmgPX31xhXhw8fvi3z2yez8PP-veEvUo2LQKYHIc0y4lQvQrkc1B_m8p6L
http://email.dhsc-mail.co.uk/c/eJxlUT1v3TAM_DX2JkOSbVlv8JDkISi6Bl26FJRE20L0BVmO039fOX1TCxDikYcDjyLOTIhxGiXtZWtmmFRrZ045Z5QNbOAjHzo93UDBxBmTN061aQZqtl0TD9Z1OnbHe7vNAm66X5g0YgLFFDVS0L4fB80V3CSo1s1bKWlv-qeGv9Y4z7Nb40dV16ICzMFjKLUIeO41Mc6Jt87ZGAj65OLviycqxr2QJWaSMCaHJKNG-2HDSi4eHNkQXNnIfqQUc2n616P4Xxp8AruGpr8_mcPVOc9vUVtwFbxAxpp-JAPlAmzoGO04b7j4ksZQLmf9_Z-1H7xHYw9fabyoR3OPR9ZYm3dMkMvf1Z7jUp9vX_4qgGD-tyHORJwN7zYY_Kz6sc2zh3W1qNDmgPX31xhXhw8fvi3z2yez8PP-veEvUo2LQKYHIc0y4lQvQrkc1B_m8p6L
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